

The Hon Victor Dominello MP
Minister for Customer Service
office@dominello.minister.nsw.gov.au

2 June 2022

Dear Minister,

I write in relation to the provision of a Service NSW Centre within the Campbelltown LGA.

You would be aware that the former RTA offices in both Campbelltown and Ingleburn were closed by your Government. You would also be aware that Campbelltown LGA has a population in excess of 175,000.

I also note that figures provided in Budget Estimates show that about 40% of customers who visited the Macarthur Service Centre in Gregory Hills actually reside in the Campbelltown LGA.

Recently a Service NSW office was opened in Liverpool LGA at Edmondson Park. This is welcome yet the fact remains Campbelltown LGA does not have a Service NSW office. This is unacceptable.

The management of Minto Mall has contacted my office in relation to the redevelopment of their site. I am advised by the Marketplace's management that there is an opportunity for a Service NSW office at their northern entry near Australia Post. Minto is an ideal location for a new Service NSW centre to cater to residents in the Campbelltown LGA.

The provision of an adequate network of Service NSW offices is essential for a city of Campbelltown's size. I would be grateful for your advice and consideration of expanding the network to include Campbelltown LGA.

Yours sincerely,

Anoulack Chanthivong MP

Member for Macquarie Fields

Office: Shop 3, 2-6 Oxford Road Ingleburn NSW 2565 Mail: PO Box 882 Ingleburn NSW 1890 Phone: 02 9618 2077 Fax: 02 9618 2088 Email: macquariefields@parliament.nsw.gov.au Website: www.connectwithanoulack.com